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Vintage Viewpoint  

To all the Marlborough Branch members, their friends and families,   
we hope the Christmas season fills your home with laughter and joy and  

you all stay safe and well until we re-open in 2025. 
 

There will be a newsletter in January so watch out for it! And Have a Happy New Year! 
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CLOSE-OFF for the VINTAGE  VIEWPOINT  
is 7.30pm Friday following the Wed meeting 

1st Wed each month. 

VINTAGE CAR CLUB  
MARLBOROUGH BRANCH  
PO BOX 422 : BLENHEIM 

E: Marlborough@vcc.org.nz 

EVENTS :  NOVEMBER  

Thursday 26th  Dec   -   Boxing Day  
D & K Register, 33 Briggs Road, which is about 200 metres before Onamalutu 
Domain.   BYO lunch and chair etc. All welcome 

Sunday 15
th
 December Motorcycles leave the park at 11am for a ride to The Rai 

Valley Tavern 
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Chairman’s Report 
cleaned up and spread out and                     
displayed through the museum                
between the other cars. The area  where the bikes 
are and the area over the pit display a vintage or         
classic car each side so the first view public see on 
entering our doors are vintage vehicles. Perhaps         
display one or two of  the interesting pedal bikes on 
the floor and a good freshening of paint to lighten the 
place up. Can I ask you all to think about this, grab a 
sheet of paper and sketch out how YOU see this 
could be altered to best advantage, of course we 
must keep vehicles on an angle to enable easy               
removal from the building if necessary. Let’s see what 
suggestions you can come up with and pass your 
thoughts on to our committee members. Hopefully we 
can action something here in the new year but a start 
before Heritage day. 

Community events which have recently used our 
grounds are the Police / Civil Defence run Clued up 
Kids and the Marlb District Council family’s Christmas 
party, good to see continued use and participation of 
our facilities by the community. Coming up fast after 
the new year is Heritage day which is also our                      
Veteran Rally weekend. Hoping to see more entries 
for this as so far entry numbers are slow. 

Work continues on changes to the club constitution, 
and the latest reports are no changes to the WOF 
system for old cars for now. 

Well that’s enough for this year. Remember what a 
great Club we have here in our Blenheim and again 
Thankyou for all members support. 

Have a great Christmas, Cheers Rob.  

Hi Team and a Merry Christmas to you all.  

Also safe travels and Happy New Year to any 
who are moving around the country to                      
celebrate the Christmas season with  family or 
friends. 

Our branch passes our condolences to Elisabeth Smit 
and family on the passing of Fred. Fred and                           
Elisabeth, Wellington club members under the guise of 
“Classic Strider “ they visited and spoke of their travels to 
our  branch a couple of years ago on a break from their 
fantastic tour of many European, Eastern European, 
South American and many more countries in their 1956 
Mercedes Benz and camper trailer. Some of us followed 
their travels, a tremendous feat in an older car and how 
they covered so much area saw and did so much, and 
how they had the stamina and fearlessness, to achieve 
their dream I’ll never know, but they succeeded in their 
mission until Fred recently fell ill, and they flew home to 
NZ. Sadly he passed away in Wellington hospital but 
hopefully they both fulfilled the dream. How many of us 
could take on a challenge such as they did. Well Done. 

Several of us A people have just now returned from a 
very enjoyable Model A club Christmas BBQ lunch and 
tremendous spread held at Nelsons Pidgeon                          
Valley  Park, the equivalent to our Brayshaw Park, great 
company great food. 

A good turnout for our final VCC Christmas Noggin 
&Natter held at our club rooms which was catered for us 
by our own branch famous “Catering Ladies” Team. 
Once again a huge thankyou to Dale and her team who 
have looked after our branch members morning teas and 
various other functions throughout the year.  

Thanks also for the volunteer helpers in all the other        
areas of the branch, our - gardeners, lawns, buildings, 
spares, museum, newsletter, committee and not                     
forgetting all those who do all the miscellaneous jobs that 
need doing each week. The branch does not run by itself 
and much time and cost is volunteered by these people. 
Your input  is very much appreciated and of course we 
wouldn’t have such a great club without you and your        
assistance.  

I  understand there is another Christmas Thank - you          
function for helpers of various departments but I don’t 
know when this is to be. 

Russell Greer, not a member we have seen a lot of in 
recent times as he is always work busy or away racing, 
however Russell very generously  stepped up to carry out 
some upgrading electrical work in the new sheds for us. 
Thankyou Russell for your efforts and generosity. 

There are plans a foot for a couple of new exhibits in the 
museum and also some freshening / brightening up of 
the museum. Myself I feel ( and this is not a criticism but 
time for refreshing)  the entrance to the museum is stale 
and hasn’t changed since built and opened in 1984. I 
would like to see the row of bikes removed, bikes 

Gosh, where has last month gone? 
 

We had a great turnout for our Christmas Noggin and 
Natter, so I am guessing everyone is getting into the 
festive mode. 
 

Our 2025 Calendar.   This is selling fast at $15, so be 
in quick if you haven’t already got one,  or want                
another one for the loo. 
 

Boxing Day 26 December.  Don and Kaye Register, 
Onamalutu, have kindly offered their property again 
for us to have a lunch time get together.  Bring along 
your picnic and seats. 
Directions :  Cross Wairau River on highway No 6, 
left into North Bank Road,  via Right to take Onama-
lutu Road, Their house is at 33  Briggs Road which is 
about 200 metres before you get to Onamalutu                  
Domain.  Lookout for a VCC sign . 
 

First outing for 2025.   Friday 10th January 

Club Captain’s Report 
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Secretary’s Scribblings 
Well, here we are, only a couple of weeks till Christ-
mas and the New Year of 2025. Hasn’t this past year 
gone fast, and we are sitting here wondering where it 
went. 
 

We had our last Committee meeting of 2024 last 
week so here is some of the highlights. 
 

Our Branch Finances are in good health. There are 
various pots of money coming to the Branch, one of 
is the annual $35 fee paid as part of your subscrip-
tion to the national body. I had an email yesterday 
from the National Office with a list of those members 
in arrears, who still have not paid their subs. We 
have 28 people on the list, so if you are one of those 
please pay up. You would have received a reminder 
notice as of late November. If you do not want to con-
tinue as a member, please let me know so your 
name can be removed from the list, and maybe in-
clude a reason why you are resigning. 
 
 

The Brayshaw Heritage Park Administrators are in 
the process of organising the Heritage Day events on 
6th February 2025, which will be here before we 
know it. They will require at least 4 volunteers on the 
day for gate duty and collection money from the pub-
lic. 
 

On that day, along with the National Veteran Rally 
here there will be a public display of Veteran vehi-
cles, these being older than 1919, and we already 
have cars back as far as 1900 entered. Those mem-

It's hard to believe another year has passed us by they seem to be going faster and faster or I'm 
getting slower and can't cram as much in 12 months as I used too.   
 

It has been another busy year in the kitchen starting with Heritage day in February, our                     
Wednesday morning teas which are still popular, and then various other functions and of course the midwinter 
and end of year christmas dinners.  
 

The club natter & noggin which was our Christmas dinner on the 29th November was very well attended by 50 of 
the club members,   I would like to say a big thank you to everyone that helped in the kitchen over the last year 
and also everyone that did the vacuuming of the Redmond room it has been very much                               
appreciated.  
 

Best wishes to everyone and a merry Christmas to you all. 
 

From the ladies in the kitchen. 

Update from Your Kitchen Custodian 

Take A Ways or Fish n Chips at Shelly Bay,  Picton – meet there 5.30pm with your food of choice.   Might pay to 
put in a picnic chair too. 
 

Thank you for supporting the outings I have organised this year.   If your health has let you down I hope you have 
a much better year 2025.   I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and a safe and happy New Year.    
 
Cheers, Cath. 

bers locally with Veteran cars and bikes, 
please get your entries in, they close on 
6th January, and it would be                                            
embarrassing if you missed out. There will be NO LATE 
ENTRIES. 
 

The curbing around Harris Glade can now be finished off 
with the timber you will see in the bundle there. We need 
help with this so if you can offer to help, please let me 
know. The more people to help will make the job a lot 
easier than just one or two doing it. 
 

The new grass on Patchetts Green is up and away with 
weeds coming through, so Jim will be spraying that to get 
rid of those. 
 

It is somewhat disappointing that the years of work being 
done by the VCC and the Federation of Motoring Clubs 
on yearly WOF’s has come to nought and has been 
turned down by NZTA.  There is the possibility of Veter-
ans being OK’d for this, but in many other countries, older 
vehicles do not need to go through this process at all. As 
someone said, maybe it is just a money-making enter-
prise. 
 

Your Clubrooms will be closing on the 18th of December 
for the Christmas break, and the first Smoko in 2025 will 
be the 15th of January 
 

That is all I have for this year. I wish you all a great 
Christmas and look forward to a prosperous 2025.  
Have a great Summer of Heritage Motoring. 
 

Club Captain’s Report Continued…. 
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Blokes in the Shed… 

It really can be fun working in the spares.  A funny story from Jerry had us laughing, when he related his owner-
ship of a Morris 1100.  "Worst bloody car I ever owned.  I left in a pub car park with keys in in.  It was there for a 
few days and nobody stole it. What   does that tell you". 
 

The blokes in the garage have the maintenance equipment coming along nicely.  With the valve cutting machine 
and tyre changing machine proceeding well. 
 

Our recently acquired Ford zephyr spares are selling well with a couple of good sales recently. 
 

You might like give it a thought to being a part of a small team to roughly assemble our collection a of 1924 Swift 
tourer into a more presentable restoration project. Contact the shed blokes if you are interested. 
 
 

Well it's the Christmas season arriving this month. So seasons greetings to all.  See you in 2025.  Stay safe. 
 

Cheers 
The Major 

Motorcycle ride to Pelorus Tavern 
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The Christmas Noggin’ & Natter  



 7 

Photos : Graham Wiblin 
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Motorcycle Report 

We had a good turn out for the run to the Trout with 
twenty-four people. Pam and Paula did the pillion thing 
on the two Triumphs and Trev brought Dave and Tiger 
in the back up.  
 

The day got off to rough start with one bike running for 
home at Renwick with a rapidly deflating rear tyre. The 
new look Trout was reached with out further incident 
and with parking at a bit of a premium we took over the 
picnic area and some of the footpath. While some 
made a beeline for lunch others took advantage of the 
local fair in progress to make some purchases. When it 
came time to go one bike decided that this was a         
perfect opportunity to start giving gear box trouble,                 
unfortunately that particular part of the gear box was 
attached to the kick it and go pedal resulting in kick 
and definitely no go, so on to the trailer, with that             
sorted the next stop was just out of Renwick with              
another bike down and out, this time with probable 
electrical problems. By my reckoning this is the first 
time in over a year that the trailer has had to be used, 
which is either a testament to the restoration and 
maintenance skills of our members or good luck.                     
Several members took the opportunity to attend The 
Positive Earth rally recently, my commiserations go to 
several of them, an unfortunate case of sickness befell 
them over the weekend and for some the following 
week, the riding home with the associated vibrations 
would not have been conducive to retaining control of 
there lower regions. As a continental rider of the 
1960’s wrote when unuse to local cuisine along with 
spark plugs and chain links in your tool box a suitable 
sized cork could indeed cut back on the laundry bills! 
 

The Wednesday night run was low on numbers                          
possibly due to the previously stated health issues with 
only five riders. Roy must have been feeling nostalgic 
with son Vincent visiting and shoe horned him into the 
side car, probably thirty plus years since he last sat 
there, Vince was probably grateful that Roy didn’t have 
a quick ring round and try and fit Doug and Scott in 
there as well, as it used to be a common sight to see 
the side car lid lifted and 3 boys scramble out. Laurie 
joined us for his first ride on his recently restored BSA, 
unfortunately it suffered fuel starvation issues and had 
a quick trip on the trailer before the issue was sorted 
and he finished the ride on his own steam. Thanks to 
Paul and Bill for the backup. 
 

In the shed Steve has Mindy’s Triumph back on the 
road after a engine freshen up, Ben has the Honda XL 
frame painted, Paul’s sidecar frame is well on the way, 
Zig decided to investigate why the Knuckles seat post 
was bottoming out and last I saw had reduced the bike 
to a bare frame on the bench and Kelvin’s Trident is 
getting a new wiring harness and engine birthday so 
plenty going on.   
 
Glenn 

Motorcycle Calendar 

Sunday 15th December 
Leave the park at 11am for a ride to The Rai Valley 



 9 

Vintage Car Club Of NZ 
Marlborough Branch 

 
History of the 1922 Ace Motorcycle in The Branch Clubrooms 

 
On the 23rd of March 1923 Marlborough resident Roy Boyce paid 123 pounds to Hillman Brothers Cycle Shop for 
a 1922 Ace Motorcycle. Over 100 years later Roy’s Ace is still in Marlborough having been gifted to the            
Marlborough Vintage Car Club in 2013.  
 

From the day of it’s purchase to it’s gifting to the Marl VCC the Ace was continuously in the ownership of the 
Boyce family. It was the desire of the family to see the Ace remain in Marlborough where the Ace and the Boyce 
family had such a long local history. Roy Boyce used his Ace extensively through out his life for transportation 
around Marlborough and the top of the South Island. In 1925 along with three friends a trip on their motorcycles 
was made to visit the New Zealand and South Seas Exhibition in Dunedin. The three friends were all riding                 
English motorcycles and may have had trouble keeping up with Roy and the Ace. A photo taken outside the 
Adelphi Hotel in Kaikoura on the return home show the three companions had changed their English motorcycles 
to American made Indians. The Ace was used continuously until it became out dated and was put aside.  
 

In the early 1970’s Roy’s nephew John Boyce took over ownership with the intention of restoring the Ace and  
entering it in the VCC of NZ National Motorcycle Rally in Blenheim in 1977. Time and early road conditions had 
not been kind to the paint and running gear. Perhaps surprisingly a strip down of the motor revealed very little 
wear. The restoration was completed in time for the rally. John continued to use the Ace on local runs and trips to 
Nelson and attended the National VCC Motorcycle Rally in Auckland in 1979. The Ace won the Marlborough 
branch trophy for the best motorcycle in 1979.  
 

The current milage reading on the Ace speedometer is 37610. It is probable only a few hundred of those miles 
were recorded by John. If the recorded mileage is accurate, it would explain the lack of engine wear found when 
John stripped the motor. John eventually sold his farm in the Awatere Valley and moved into Blenheim. The Ace 
was stored in his conservatory emerging only occasionally. Following the death of his wife, John moved to a                 
remote area of the Marlborough Sounds, not wishing to keep the Ace in a salty air environment he asked if the 
VCC would keep it on display in the museum clubrooms. On rare occasions John would turn up with a can of pet-
rol, start the Ace and run it for a minutes.  
 

The final step was the gifting in 2013. It has remained and will continue to remain on display in the Marlborough 
VCC Museum.  
 

Regrettably it is no longer motored as the high value of the rare Ace makes insurance for on road use prohibited 
except for display purposes. 
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 VEHICLE VALUATIONS 
 

Classic, vintage vehicles and all Trucks.  
For Insurance, Tax man and Lawyers.  

35 years' experience with  valuations in Nelson & 
Marlborough Area. Give me a call and 

 I will  come to you. 
 

Patrick Pascoe   
City Motors Ltd   RMVT   Phone 0274421786 

 

Specialising in Independent,  Unbiased Vehicle Inspections 
 

6 Dodson Street 
 

7.30 - 5pm Mon to Fri 
8am to noon Sat 

P: (03) 577 9942 

 
 
 
 
 

40 Park Terrace, Blenheim 
 

info@riversiderefinshers.co.nz 
 

P: (03) 577 5166 
 

7am - 430pm Mon to Fri 

RADIATOR SERVICES  
44 MAIN STREET - BLENHEIM  (1983) 

RADIATORS - RECORES  
EXCHANGE - REPAIRS 

& CLEANING 
40 Years supporting 
Vintage Motoring 
 

TONY FLOOD Ph. 578 8176 

Blacks Fasteners Blenheim 
Leaders in Quality Selection and Service 

Leading Brand Product - Specialist Knowledge 
Efficient Service 

 

The largest stockist of bolts, nuts and building                             
fasteners at competitive prices 

1 Sutherland Tce - Blenheim 
P: 03 579 6280  F: 03 578 0835 

www.blacksfasteners.co.nz 
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PURCHASING PARTS  from THE 
SPARES SHED  

 

Any parts advertised for sale  from the Parts 
Shed are able to be inspected Wed                      

mornings.  
  

Contact: Tris Winstanley  
M: 0274440834 

Cars For Sale  

Fordson E83W  
selection of parts.           

Vintage era steel rear trunk  complete with lid 

and corner fittings etc. Open to offers. 

Wolseley 1250cc Engine 
complete with after market cast aluminium tappet 

cover.                     

1934 to 1937 International  
light truck C1 ?, excellent chassis on powder coated 
wheels with new tyres, two engines, rear axle , two 

front axles, drive shaft, fuel tank, front                      
fenders plus other sheet metal and woodwork for 

patterns, POA.                   

Hudson 1929  
parts, body panels and some mechanical.  

Essex four  
engine and rear axle assembly.  

Ford Escort  n.o.s.  
water pump. P. O. A.   

Dodge light truck  
s/v engine circa 1953/4.  

Dodge car radiator surround,  
circa 1930/31, has a good badge.  

Chevrolet  
radiator badge selection.  

Hupmobile 
An assorted selection of mid to late 20s Hupmobile 

mechanical parts 

Set of four near new 15 inch cross ply tyres, 
suit EIP Vauxhall etc 

1930s Morris Minor  
Front axle with wheels and bumper       

MGB 1.800 engines.  
One complete and turns over. 

1965 Vanden Plus Princess 1100cc 
 

Twin Carbs, Good tyres, new battery, recent WOF, 

Rego to 27/9/24 

Rare car  with history in very tidy condition 

Contact Bill   027 578 4322 

Sunbeam 16/20 Convertible. 
 
 

This vehicle boasts: 

• Elegant design capturing the essence of a 
bygone era 

• Powerful 4.0L 4-cylinder engine for a thrilling 
driving experience 

• Open-air motoring for enjoying the wind in 
your hair and the beauty of the open road 

• Meticulously maintained condition ensuring 
longevity and enjoyment 

• We are offering this rare collectible at 
$35,000  ONO.    

 
Given the car's unique nature and historical significance, we 
believe it would be a valuable addition to the collection of a 

passionate vintage car enthusiast. We encourage your                  
members to reach out if they have any questions or are                      

interested in viewing the car in person (the vehicle is based in 
Invercargill). For more information, please contact me directly 

at amy.jansen@pgtrust.co.nz  
or by phone at 03 955 3779 or 027 463 4906.  

mailto:amy.jansen@pgtrust.co.nz
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Marlborough BRANCH 

 OFFICERS 

Patron:Trevor Harris       578 4142 
 

Chair Person : Rob Galloway  (Adelle)                                          
Mobile  021 129 9133    578 2395                    
 

Club Captain : Cath Millar (Kevin) 
Mobile  021 208 9166    579 1147 
 

Assistant to the Club Captain: 
Jim McLean (Jean)                                021 0257 3069 
 

Secretary: Chris Bird                 Mobile: 027 247 1089 
 

Treasurer: David Bool    579 4716          
 

Committee 
Bill Nicholas                               027 578 4322  
Don Laing (Linda)                             027 315 6227  
Dale Nicholas                              021 0265 7507 
Gary Vercoe (Sue)                            578 8570 
Jim McLean (Jean)                                021 0257 3069 
John Russell  (Mary)                            020 409 77312 
 

Model ‘A’ & ‘T’ Custodian : 
Kevin Millar (Catherine)   579 1147 
 

Mini Custodian : Rob Galloway  (Adelle)     578 2395 
 

Motorcycle Section Rep (s) 
Trevor Harris                     578 4142 
Glenn Harris (Paula)    577 6453 
 

Examiners   
Ron Hebberd (Shirley)   575 7196 
Ray Fairweather (Lyn )    578 6841  
Pat Pascoe                               573 8964 
 

Parts Custodians 
Tris Winstanley                    (027 444 0834) 578 3343 
John Russell  (Mary)                           020 409 77312 
Earl Preston (Rose)    577 7839 
Neville Grant                        (021 1957 709)  578 6747 
 

Electrical  
Tiger Lyons (Eileen)    578 9139 
Arfa Anderson                                         027 444 4537 
 
Security - Mike Gray (Karen)    
Mobile 0274 303 001     578 1435  
 

Librarian: Barry Wilson (Margie)          578 1587 

Museum Custodians 
Bill Nicholas (Dale)                             027 578 4322  
Don Laing (Linda)                                   027 315 6227  
Gary Vercoe (Sue)             578 8570 
John Monson (Dot)                   578 9044   
Kevin Jackson (Helen)              573 6962    
Keith Thoms (Chris)                               020 4193 6671  
Mike Gray (Karen)        027 4303 001          578 1435 
      
 

Kitchen Custodian :  
Dale Nicholas (Bill)                              021 02657 507  
 

Grounds Administrator 
Cath Millar  (Kevin)                   579 1147 
John Russell  (Mary)      020 409 77312 577 5087 
Jim McLean (Jean)                                021 0257 3069 
 

Beaded Wheels Scribe       
Linda Laing (Don)                          021 09054895 
 

Photographer                                     
Linda Laing (Don)                          021 09054895 
 E: lindylaing@gmail.com 
 

Newsletter Editor  
Chris de Wagt (Mac)                 577 7238  
E: vintage.viewpoint@xtra.co.nz  
 

Newsletter Distribution 
Barry & Margie Wilson            578 1587 
 

Health & Safety Officer 
Gary Vercoe (Sue)                   578 8570 
 
Delegates to the Executive 
Rob Galloway  (Adelle)              578 2395 
Observer: Chris Bird                              027 247 1089 
 

Brayshaw Park Admin Delegates  
Don Laing (Linda)                                027 315 6227 
Gerry Roodakker (Jeannine)    5793001  
 

Branch Spokesperson 
Rob Galloway  (Adelle)              578 2395 
 

 
Clubrooms Phone :                578 0616 
 
 

Website: www.marlboroughvcc.com 

On down the road…. 

Fri  10 January 2025 -   Shelly Bay, Picton  5.30pm.  Fish n Chips or Take a Ways.  Meet there. Plus picnic chair. 

Sunday 15th December Motorcycles leave the park at 11am for a ride to The Rai Valley Tavern 

Thursday 26th  Dec   -   Boxing Day D & K Register, 33 Briggs Road, which is about 200 metres before Onama-
lutu Domain.   BYO lunch and chair etc. All welcome 

What’s on this month  

mailto:lindylaing@gmail.com

